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tain, work, and use on any lands or property
belonging to or leased by, or to be acquired or
leased by the undertakers, within the area of
supply, such stations, buildings, store-houses,
engine-houses, and works, together with such
engines, dynamos, batteries, machinery, and
apparatus, as may from time to time be necessary
or expedient for the generation, production,
storage, sale, supply, and distribution of electricity
and electric currents within the area of supply;
and to lay down, place, and maintain, alter, renew,
and remove all such electric lines, wires, con-
ductors, mains, pipes, tubes, posts, and other
apparatus and works as may be necessary for
those purposes.

4. To authorise the undertakers for the purposes
of the said Order to cross, open, break up, stop
up, and otherwise interfere with, and to pass
over, under, or along all streets, roads, highways,
footways, thoroughfares, and public places, rail-
ways, tramways, rivers, water courses, bridges, and
places within the area of supply, and to take
up, relay, divert, alter, or otherwise interfere with
sewers, culverts, drains, gas and water mains and
pipes, and telegraph and telephonic tubes and
wires, and other works therein within the area of
supply; and do all such other works and acts,
and to confer on the iindertakers all such further
powers as may be necessary to carry into effect
the objects of the Order.

5. To authorise the undertakers to manufacture,
purchase, hire, sell, let and supply dynamos,
accumulators, meters, lamps, fittings, appliances,
plant, machinery, and apparatus, and to acquire,
hold, work, and use patent rights or licenses and
authorities under letters patent for the use of
inventions, processes, and apparatus for and in
relation to the production, storage, supply,
distribution, utilisation, or measurement of
electricity.

6. To authorise the undertakers to sell, transfer,
or lease to any local or other public authority,
company, or person all or any of the rights,
powers, privileges, duties, and liabilities given to
or imposed upon them by the Order or the said
Electric Lighting Acts, for such period, and on
such terms and conditions, as may be agreed on,
and to make and carry into effect agreements for
the production and distribution of electricity, and
for the performing of all Acts incidental to public
and private lighting.

7. To authorise the undertakers to enter upon
any houses or other premises supplied or proposed
to be supplied with electricity by them for any
purpose relating to such supply.

8. To make provision for the inspection and
testing of mains, conductors, meters, and other
works; for the appointment and remuneration of
electric inspectors, and for the supply, use, and
inspection, testing, and certifying of meters,
littings, and instruments, and generally for the
regulation of the supply of electricity within the
area of supply.

9. To empower the undertakers to make, levy,
and recover rates, rents, and charges, for a supply
of electricity and the use of any dynamos,
accumulators, meters, lamps, fittings, appliances,
plant, machinery, and apparatus, and to confer
exemptions from payment thereof.

10. To empower the undertakers to apply their
funds and the local rate as described or defined in
the said Electric Lighting Acts or a special or
other rate, towards all or any of the purposes of the
Order, and to borrow money for all or any of the

purposes of the Order, and for defraying the ex-
penses incurred thereunder on the security of such
local or special or other rate, and to impose, levy,
and recover rates to defray such expenses, and in
security of the money so borrowed and for paying
the interest' thereon, and to provide for the
disposal or application of the revenue arising from
the undertaking.

11. To exempt the undertakers from the obliga-
tion to supply electricity for public or private
purposes in such portion or portions of the area of
supply, or under such conditions or circumstances
as may be specified in the Order.

12. To authorise the undertakers to enter into
and fulfil contracts and agreements with com-
panies or persons for the execution and mainten-
ance of works, machinery, and apparatus, and the
supply of electricity, and to relieve the under-
takers from the consequences of the acts or
defaults of such companies or persons.

13. To incorporate with the Order and to extend
and apply to the proposed undertaking and works,
and to the undertakers, with or without variation,
all or some of the provisions of the said Electric
Lighting Acts, and of the Acts, or portions of
Acts, incorporated therewith, and the Order will
contain all such regulations and conditions as to
the supply of electricity, and all matters incidental
thereto, or consequent thereon, and the obligations
of the undertakers in relation thereto, as are
authorised by the said Acts, or as the Board of Trade
may prescribe, and will also confer on the under-
takers all powers, rights, and privileges necessary
or expedient for carrying out the purposes of the
Order, and alter, vary, or extinguish any rights or
privileges which would, or might, interfere with
the carrying out of such purposes.

14. The name of the Street in which it is pro-
posed that Electric Lines should be laid down
within a specified time is the High Street.

15. The following are the streets, roads, and
places, not repairable by the Local Authority, and
railways, which the undertakers propose to take
powers by the Order to open, break up, pass over
or under, or interfere with, so far as the same are
situate within the area of supply, viz., the unnamed
street from the west side of Pottery Eoad, with
footpath in continuation thereof to "Watery Wynd,
the unnamed road from the west end of Mill
Street to the Kirkcaldy Steam Laundry, Bethel-
field Place, the lane called Cockmilone from Horse
Wynd to the Bridge Green, the unnamed road from
the south end of St. Glair Place to Tyrie Quarry,
School Wynd, William Street, North Fergus
Place, the unnamed road from Abbotshall Eoad
(passing the north side of Kirkcaldy Eailway
Station) to Bennochy Eoad, Church Lane off
Oswald's Wynd, the portion of the unnamed road
from the Harbour (passing the north side of the
old Fever Hospital) to the Southmost Bridge over

'the Den Burn, the portion of Factory Eoad from
its junction with Smeaton Eoad and Overton Eoad
northwards to its termination, Church Street from
Anderson Street to Loughborough Eoad, the back
Lane entering from St. Glair Street near its
junction with Viewforth Street, and again joining
St. Glair Street about 116 yards to the south, Kidd
Street, School Lane, York Place, Bandon Avenue,
Eosabelle Street, Millie Street, Anderson Street,
Park Eoad, Pottery Lane off Pottery Street,
Viewforth Street footpath from. Overton Eoad to
Lome Street, the unnamed Lane from St. Clair
Street to Institution Street, the west end of Mid
Street from Plantation Wynd to the entrance


